Jefferson County Fire Protection District No. 2


Commissioner Art Frank

             Commissioner Herbert Beck

    Chairman of the Board


Commissioner Melody Bacchus
P.O. Box 433, Quilcene, WA  98376  360-765-3333 fax: 360-765-0133
BOARD FOR VOLUNTEER FIREFIGTHERS PENSION & RELEIF BUSINESS:  None.
CALL TO ORDER:  Chair Commissioner Art Frank called the Regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of November 9, 2020 to order at 7:00 pm.  Chair Commissioner Art Frank, Chief Tim McKern, Secretary Jean Morris and Lt. Kevin Winn were in person and Commissioner Melody Bacchus, Commissioner Herbert Beck, Deputy Chief Donald Svetich and David Neuenschwander were in attendance via Zoom.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  MOTION:  Commissioner Melody Bacchus moved to accept the agenda as presented.  The motion carried with 3 yes votes.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  MOTION:  Commissioner Art Frank moved to accept and sign the minutes of the October 12, 2020 Regular meeting.  Commissioner Herbert Beck seconded the motion.  The motion carried with 3 yes votes.

APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS:  Upon review of the voucher prior to the meeting by Chief Tim McKern and Commissioner Art Frank MOTION:  Commissioner Art Frank moved to accept and sign the General Fire Vouchers in the amount of $32,449.14 and the EMS vouchers in the amount of $17,629.22 as presented.  Commissioner Herbert Beck seconded the motion.  The motion carried with 3 yes votes.
MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORT.  The monthly financial report was reviewed.

CORRESPONDENCE:  None.
Chief’s Report and Officer Reports:
FIRE CHIEF
Tim McKern
· Governance and Administration:
· New EMS Protocols complete out for final review and approval will train as we go. 
· COVID 19 Operational Guideline on-going 
· On-going Facebook Live once a month on Tuesday after board meeting we are getting back to this foe winter
· Goals and Objectives:

· Station 22 Station clean-up and Insulation install with bids pending 
· PPE inventory ongoing / AFG Grant – Turndown and putting back out with 2021 AFG  
· Radio and Pager inventory / AFG Grant RFP all ordered and no ETA yet.  
· Target Solutions on-line training program- 2021
· ESO Patient Care RMS – Working with PLFR for Joint Venture 
· EMS Levy renewal 2021
· Web Update to include new Pic’s and Server onsite here.
· Station 21 PUD upgrade to new Pole and power vault onsite. 
· Financial Resources:
· BIAS – Moving Forward with a January 1,2021 On track with this date 
· GEMT review and new rate for next 12 months is 3455 
· Burn Permits and future plans – Only Fire Agencies issuing them leave to ORCAA and DNR ? 
· Budget 2021 Regular ready to adopt now and Capital 2021 breakdown as needed 
· Physical Resources and Quality of Life (QOL):
· Working with POE on Server on-site along with the current cloud 
· Jefferson County Re-Opening of the County to a phase 3 is on hold per Olympia. 
· Health and Safety 
· Review of Exposure Control and Safety programs – Safety Committee meets with Officers 1st Wednesday of each month. 
· Essential Resources
· Policy & Procedure- Lexipol- QFR Policy consolidation ongoing and review critical ones for daily OPS 
· External Relationships
· Company Officer Blue Card ICS Training-Table Top and Sit/Rep in December 
· Fire Prevention
· Community Risk Reduction programs to start with IFSTA Essentials of CRR programs for staff
· Working with Coyle Area on Road Access and Addressing
· Handed out over 80 Fire Prevention Bags on Halloween Night at Station 21 Drive by
Deputy Chiefs Report
Don Svetich 


Significant Events and Service Delivery: 
1. October was steady month! Not a barn burner of a month. We had twenty - six EMS calls.  They were a mix of BLS / ALS aid calls, variety of sick people. QFR responded to three motor vehicle accidents with injuries. We had two fires, a RV fire on Hwy 101, handled by Lt Winn and McCrehin, a car fire at the end of the Coyle handle by Lt McCrehin and the Coyle responders. QFR assisted PLFR with a chimney fire, responded to a trash fire on the Coyle. We are seeing an up tick in debris burning and anticipate the timber companies to start they large scale burning soon. With the weather getting colder, and folks using their fireplaces and wood stoves, expect an increase in chimney and related types of incidents.
	INCIDENT TYPE 
	# INCIDENTS

	Zone: 21 - Quilcene
	 

	137 - Camper or recreational vehicle (RV) fire
	1

	321 - EMS call, excluding vehicle accident with injury
	17

	600 - Good intent call, other
	1

	651 - Smoke scare, odor of smoke
	1

	 
	 

	Zone: 22 - Coyle
	 

	131 - Passenger vehicle fire
	1

	321 - EMS call, excluding vehicle accident with injury
	2

	480 - Attempted burning, illegal action, other
	1

	611 - Dispatched & cancelled enroute
	1

	 
	 

	Zone: 23 - Dabob
	 

	321 - EMS call, excluding vehicle accident with injury
	1

	 
	 

	Zone: 24 - Out Of District
	 

	114 - Chimney or flue fire, confined to chimney or flue
	2

	321 - EMS call, excluding vehicle accident with injury
	6

	322 - Motor vehicle accident with injuries
	1

	324 - Motor vehicle accident with no injuries.
	1

	611 - Dispatched & cancelled enroute
	3

	621 - Wrong location
	1

	                           Total Incidents for October
	40


Historical Call numbers for each year: 

 Finished October 2020 with 40 Responses vs 36 in 2019

 To date 2020 total of 406 Responses vs 436 in 2019

2. Apparatus Readiness: Lt. McCrehin’s report will cover: Update: CMD 202 upgrades: Install items as they arrive, scheduled to have the light bar installed next week.

3.  Vehicle Replacement Plan (2018-2045) Lt. McCrehin and Chief McKern have been working on a presentation.

4. Training and Competency

 All large-scale EMS and Fire Training continue to be suspended until farther notice. Due to the ongoing COVID 19 Incident. Small scale and mission critical training will continue. EMS training will be focused on new protocols and proficient training.  EMS Training: the MPD and two medics where at Station 21 on the 17th, good presentation, and interaction. Positive feed back and we are looking forward to hosting this again. Base station for EMTs has been expanded, with run reviews by the Dr Carlbom. Gives the EMTs the opportunity get positive feedback on their patient care.
 EMS Connect: Ongoing evaluation. MPD, Dr Carlbom is actively tying EMS Connect to his month Base Station activities.
 JEFFCO Training Consortium status: Will be conducting live fire evaluations at Station 15 on November18th. QFR is working on scheduling the burn prop for January and February 2021.

5. Emergency Medical Services: Crews continue to handle some very difficult calls. 

6. Human Resources and Staffing:  Staffing: Remains stable, meeting each incident needs. We will be monitoring.
As always, we will need to pro-active and creative in our recruitment of volunteers. We also, need to develop a long-term staffing plan.

I have no time planned off.

7. Other: Any Questions?  

End of October Report. DFC D. Svetich
A-SHIFT OFFICERS REPORT
LT. MARK MCCREHIN 

Apparatus Readiness:

· All District 2 Apparatus are currently in service.
              Training and Competency:

· Department training has been postponed due to COVID-19. However, online and shift training is continuing. 
Physical Resources and Quality of Life:

· Trenching new power line to the Crew Quarters has been completed. PUD has installed a new power pole and will be changing out power lines and completing the power issue at the Quarters. Station 21 will see a small power outage on Thursday November 5th while this change over occurs.

· The Duty Crew held a Covid 19 compliant Halloween event. A table was set out on the front lawn of the Station with 80 bags filled with fire safety information, goodies and of course candy!  

Staffing (next 30 days):

·  The Duty Calendar is supporting a full staff for the month of November.
· B-Shift Officers Report
Lt. Kevin Winn
1. Significant Events and Service Delivery:

· 10/15 Responded to a CPR call on Lords Lake Loop Rd.
· 10/21 Responded to a Travel Trailer fire on HWY 101.
· 10/23 Responded to a Semi rollover on HWY 101.
2. Training and Competency:

· EMS training on Oct 17th with Dr Carlbom was a success and we look forward to hosting others in the future.
3. Physical Resources and Quality of Life:

· I am working with Whistler Communications to get the radios and Pagers Ordered and program and installed from the AFG Grant

· We are continuing to monitor the Coronavirus Pandemic in our area, statewide, nationally, and globally.

· SCBA Fit Testing was completed on Oct 28th and 29th.

· A21 and A212 have matching Airway Kit and a trauma/vitals bag

· Oct 4th – 10th was Fire Prevention Week. Due to COVID-19 we were unable to do in person Fire Prevention demonstrations so instead we used our social media to share educational Videos and messages each day that was positively received by the community. 

· We had a internet connection issue with the admin buildings printer that was fixed by POE.

· I will be contacting POE for pricing on an onsite server for the department.

4. Staffing (next 60 days):

· I have no vacation or time off planned for the month of November
C- Shift Officers Report
LT Nick Singleton
1. Significant Events and Service Delivery: 

· C- Shift ran 15 calls for service for the month of October with EMS and burning related CFS providing most of the numbers.

· Water usage report sent to PUD- approximately 4500 gallons used between training and maintenance.

· Met with a 3rd Toandos Rd customer and provided them with some feedback on their driveway clearance. They were also educated on fire safety items like ABC extinguisher replacement and location. As well as smoke/CO gas detector replacement, location, and battery changes. 

2. Apparatus Readiness:

· Annual Ladder and Hose testing has been rescheduled for November 16th at station 21, a C-Shift. I will be sending out an email to our Coyle volunteers to coordinate getting B22 and E22 to station 21 for that day.
· B21 still needs for ¼ turn adapters for the wildland hose. We are hoping to acquire the needed quantity through the DNR Phase 2 grant.
· Two pressurized water cans were taken out of service, one of which was due to damage during an incident, the other has a small air leak and will not hold pressure. Tarboo ridge extinguishers was called to the replace the needed parts. The work was incomplete due to a lack of parts on hand. The leaking can was replaced and no longer leaks, the damaged can still has a damaged pressure gauge that is no longer accurate. It has been difficult to follow up with Tarboo extinguishers to find out if they are planning on completing the work. I am researching costs for replacing the valve stem and/or purchasing a new can. 
· The airbag lifting system on E21 has been taken out of service until proper replacement parts can be ordered. The SCBA bottle that is used to inflate the airbags for lift is expired and needs to be retired, it was also an old threaded connection that we used prior to getting our new G1 SCBAs. I am also unsure if the pressure regulator is capable of handling high pressure (4500 psi.) When this system was purchased, we used the older low pressure (2000 psi) SCBAs. I have researched costs on replacing the regulator and the quick connect adapter that is needed for our newer G1 SCBAs.
3. Training and Competency:

· Continue to work and training on 2020 EMS protocols and run scenarios with volunteer personnel.

· Blue card training is complete, will be refreshing on content as we start to run scenarios with the chiefs.

· Continuing to work through modules on EMS Connnect.

· Continue to stay up to date and study Wildland Facilitated learning analysis and local fire weather

· With EMS Connects new scenario feature, I have been able to run two of our EMT’s through full scenarios and get them checked off for that specific skill and/or assessment. We ran into a little bit of a challenge due to the layout of the scenario’s information, as well as the lack of some specific information. We were able to work through these minor issues to complete the scenario. I have been acting as the partner for the EMT being tested and filling out a blank CPR with made up patient information. Once the scenario is complete, we review the skills sheet and the lead EMT writes a SOAP report to be reviewed before all of the documents are put in a packet and handed off to Chief McKern for upload to the website.

· The EMS Skills training with Dr. Carlbom and the EJFR medics was fantastic and a very thorough mix of foundational EMT skills. I hope QFR can host more training like this in the future..

4. Physical Resources and Quality of Life:

· We will be applying for the DNR Phase 2 grant that closes on December 13th. We are looking to purchase new BK radios, hose adapters, and PPE. 

· QFR received grant money from the Brinnon Garden club that will cover the cost of one GPS unit and one EMS backpack that will be used for SAR related calls. The GPS unit and one backpack have been ordered. The second GPS unit and backpack will be included in the DNR phase 2 application.

5. Staffing (next 60 days):

· NTR.
6. Other:

· The nozzle manufacturer Task Force Tips came to station 21 for a flow demonstration. The sales rep provided a presentation on their newer line of nozzles and we flowed water through multiple different types and sizes of nozzles. I will be comparing nozzle data to the previous ElkHeart Brass flow demonstration and will save this information for the future when a nozzle purchase is needed.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:


1.
STATION 22:  Nothing new this month.  Mark McCrehin is in charge.


2.
BIAS UPDATE:  Moving ahead.  Contract signed with the County Treasurer.  Set   up bank account.  1st payroll January 5, 2021.

NEW BUSINESS:


1.
2021 BUDGET:  MOTION:  Commissioner Art Frank moved to sign all resolution pertaining to the 2021 budget.  Commissioner Melody Bacchus seconded the motion.  The motion carried with 3 yes votes.


2.
POLICIES:  MOTION:  Commissioner Art Frank moved to accept policies # 3181, 323, 402, 403, 601, 707, 707 and 708.  Commissioner Herbert Beck seconded the motion.  The motion carried with 3 yes votes.

SECRETARY REPORT:  None.

SEMINARS/CONFERENCES/SPECIAL EVENTS:  Chief Tim McKern and Commissioner Art Frank attended the Snure Conference.
PUBLIC INPUT-GOOD OF THE ORDER:  Commissioner Herbert Beck mention that because of Covid there will be no Christmas Banquet this year but something still needs to be done for the staff.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  An executive session was caller at 7:25 for 10 minutes under 42.30.110 sub section 1 G.  Chair Commissioner Art Frank called the Regular meeting back to order at 7:35.  No action taken.

ADJOURNMENT:  Chair Commissioner Art Frank called for adjournment at 7:35 pm.  
SIGNED for Jefferson County Fire Protection District No. 2

BY:______________________________________________



        ART FRANK, Commissioner, Chair of the Board



BY:______________________________________________



        HERBERT BECK, Commissioner



BY:______________________________________________



        MELODY BACCHUS, Commissioner

ATTEST

         BY:____________________________________________________


      Helen Jean Morris, District Secretary
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